Level 2: Self Placement Tool

This Self- Placement Tool will help place you in the appropriate ESL level. Compare each level and choose which level is best for you.

Esta herramienta de auto-colocación lo ayudará a ubicarlo en el nivel de ESL apropiado. Compare cada nivel y elija cuál es el mejor para usted.

ESL 12

Example Sentences

- I am Maria.
- She is Lily.
- He isn't a doctor.
- I am young with brown hair.
- She is my mother.
- This is a picture of my family.
- Jim is a doctor. He's not a taxi driver.

Example Reading

Sofia is from Poland and she and her husband, Yaroslaw, are potato farmers. They have a big farm of about 55 acres. The weather in Poland is good for potatoes because it is cool and wet in the summer. People in Poland eat a lot of potatoes. Some of the potatoes are for their family but they sell some of their potatoes to other countries like Germany and England.

Questions About the Reading

1.	Sofia and Yaroslaw are from
2	Thousare

- 2. They are ______.3. Their potatoes go to countries
- 4. Is it hot in Poland in the summer?
- 5. Is their farm big?

This level was:

Just right?- Choose ESL 12

Too difficult?- Choose ESL 11

Too easy?- Read ESL 13

Level 3: Self Placement Tool

This Self- Placement Tool will help place you in the appropriate ESL level. Compare each level and choose which level is best for you.

Esta herramienta de auto-colocación lo ayudará a ubicarlo en el nivel de ESL apropiado. Compare cada nivel y elija cuál es el mejor para usted.

ESL 13

Example Sentences

- I'm Jessica, and I'm from California.
- My father's job is very interesting.
- I start work at 9:00 am every morning.
- We always give presents at Christmas.
- Carnival is usually in February or March.
- You shouldn't leave your passport in an unsecured place.

Example Reading from Textbook

For some people, their job is interesting, but their salary is not good. For other people, their job is boring, but their salary is good. And then for some lucky people, their job is interesting, and their salary is good. Let's look at some people and their jobs:

Peter Elworthy is from New from New Zealand. He is not a pilot; he's a farmer! His farm is very big, so he uses an airplane. He says, "I'm happy. My job is interesting, and also the salary is good. And my dog, Shep, can come with me in the airplane."

Rimii Sen is an actress. She is Indian, and she's from Mumbai. "People think an actress's life is exciting, but it is difficult work, and sometimes it is boring. However, the salary is very good!"

Tanya Rogers is a student from Boulder, Colorado, in the United States. She is studying to be an engineer, but she really wants to be a musician. "School is boring, and I love my music. For some musicians, the salary is good, but for most musicians it is not good. Engineer or musician? What a decision!

Questions About the Reading

- 1. What does Peter do?
- 2. Is peter poor?
- 3. What does Rimii do?
- 4. Is her salary good?
- 5. Where is Tanya from?
- 6. Do you think Tanya is happy?

This level was:

Just right? - Choose ESL13

Too easy?- Read ESL 14

Level 4: Self Placement Tool

This Self- Placement Tool will help place you in the appropriate ESL level. Compare each level and choose which level is best for you.

Esta herramienta de auto-colocación lo ayudará a ubicarlo en el nivel de ESL apropiado. Compare cada nivel y elija cuál es el mejor para usted.

ESL 14

Example Sentences

- I usually eat rice with fish, but today I'm eating potatoes with fish.
- Paul and Annie don't like fish very much.
- Farmers work on weekends and holidays.
- We learned how to make pizza yesterday.
- It was too dry in California last year.
- I traveled to Ecuador in 2011.
- I was working in my yard when I heard my kids calling.

Example Questions

- Where does she work?
- What are we having for breakfast?
- What are important foods that everyone in your country eats?
- Has Aziza taken a placement test yet?

Example Reading

Meet Annie Griffiths, a National Geographic photographer. Griffiths has worked for National Geographic since 1978, and has taken pictures on almost every continent in the world. In fact, Antarctica is the only continent Griffiths hasn't seen yet.

Griffiths' photographs are well know for their beauty and high quality. They also reflect very different cultures and regions of the world. Griffiths has photographed the ancient city of Petra, Jordan, as well as the green landscapes of the Lake District in England. Her pictures have also appeared in a book about natural places in North America.

Everywhere that Griffiths goes, she takes pictures of people. Griffiths has found ways to connect with people of all ages and nationalities even when she does not speak their language. "The

greatest privilege of my job is being allowed into people's lives," she has said. "The camera is like a passport, and I am often overwhelmed by how quickly people welcome me."

Knowing how to break the ice has helped to make Griffiths a successful photographer, but experts say that anyone can learn to connect with new people. When people speak the same language, greetings and small talk can make strangers feel more comfortable with each other. When people don't speak the same language, a smile is very helpful.

Griffiths has some advice if you are thinking about a career in photography. You can volunteer to take pictures for someone who can't afford to hire a professional photographer, for example, Griffiths also recommends studying and learning from good photos taken by professional photographers.

Remember, the next time you look at a beautiful photograph, you might be looking at the work of Annie Griffiths. And the next time you meet a new person, don't be afraid to break the ice. The connection you make could be very rewarding.

Questions About the Reading

Are the following statements true or false?

- 1. Griffiths has never traveled to England.
- 2. Griffiths has never traveled to Antarctica.
- 3. Petra is a very old city in Jordan.
- 4. Griffiths can only connect with English-speakers.
- 5. Most people do not want Griffiths to take their picture.
- 6. Volunteering is one way to begin a photography career.

This level was:

Just right? - Choose ESL 14

Too easy?- Read ESL 15

Level 5: Self Placement Tool

This Self- Placement Tool will help place you in the appropriate ESL level. Compare each level and choose which level is best for you.

Esta herramienta de auto-colocación lo ayudará a ubicarlo en el nivel de ESL apropiado. Compare cada nivel y elija cuál es el mejor para usted.

ESL 15

Example Sentences

- Sean has moved five times in his life, and he plans to move again next year.
- I didn't buy that car because I want to save money.
- We can't eat dinner until the roast finishes cooking.
- Saying new vocabulary words is a good way to remember them.
- I'm interested in becoming a doctor.

Example Questions

- Why do people move to new places?
- Why do you live where you live?
- What might make you want to move to a new place?
- Why are you learning English?
- Why did you decide to take this class?

Example Reading from Textbook

No one is sure how they did it or even why they did it, but over 3,000 years ago people sailed into the enormous emptiness of the Pacific Ocean in simple canoes. Within a few centuries, these people – now known as the Lapita – had migrated from the volcanoes of Papua New Guinea to the island of Tonga, at least 2,000 miles to the east. They explored millions of square miles of the Pacific, and they discovered and then inhabited dozens of tropical islands never before seen by human eyes: Vanuatu, New Caledonia, Fiji, Samoa.

There is much we do not know about the Lapita. Although their voyages began in the northern islands of Papua New Guinea, their language came from Taiwan, and their style of pottery decoration probably had its roots in the northern Philippines. So who were the Lapit? Did they come from a single point in Asia or from several different places?

Now, archaeologists Matthew Spriggs and Stuart Bedford of the Australian National University are working to answer these questions. A Lapita cemetery on the island of Efate in the Pacific nation of Vanuatu has revealed information about Lapita customs, and DNA from the ancient bones may help to answer questions about the Lapita people. "This represents the best opportunity we've had yet," says Spriggs, "to find out who the Lapita actually were, where they came from, and who their closest descendants are today."

But even if the archaeologists can answer these questions, we still won't know how the Lapita sailed so far east against the trade winds, which normally blow from east to west. Atholl Anderson, professor of prehistory at the Australian National University, suggests that El Niño, the same warming of ocean water that affects the Pacific today, may have helped. Climate data obtained from

slow-growing corals around the Pacific and from lake-bed sediments in the Andes of South America indicate a series of unusually frequent El Niños around the time of the Lapita expansion. By reversing the regular east-to-west flow of the trade winds for weeks at a time, these *super El Niños* might have carried the Lapita sailors on long, unplanned voyages far over the horizon.

However, they arrived on the islands, the Lapita came to stay. Their descendants have inhabited the region for thousands of years, and why not? They're living in an island paradise that many of us only dream about.

Questions About the Reading

Comprehension Questions:

- 1. When did the Lapita migration occur?
- 2. Where did the Lapita voyages begin?
- 3. How far into the Pacific did the Lapita people travel?
- 4. What aspect of Lapita culture came from the Philippines?
- 5. In which direction do the trade winds usually blow?
- 6. How does El Niño affect the trade winds?

This level was:

Just right? - Choose ESL 15

Too easy?- Try ESL 16